
“St. Joseph School, following the Mission of Christ,

Where we Learn Our Faith, Live our Faith and Prepare for the Future”
                                                                                                                                                           ~ St. Joseph Mission Statement
November 2015

	Dear St. Joseph Families,

One of the first life skills taught to every child is the importance of always saying “please” and “thank you.” Each day, we all have countless occasions to say “thanks.” But it is good that once a year our entire country stops to count our blessings, celebrate with family and friends, and express our gratitude to

Almighty God.

For Catholics, there is no greater act of thanksgiving than the celebration of the Holy Eucharist – a word that comes from the Greek word for “thanksgiving.” 

Across Central Illinois, homes will be filled with the enticing smells of turkeys and pies and the sounds of laughter and football. We have many reasons to lift our hearts and minds to God.  At the same time, let us also be very mindful of those in our community and our world who will spend this holiday without the comfort of food, family, or faith. May God bless you and your loves ones this Thanksgiving.

We begin the month of November by celebrating the solemnity of All Saints when we remember those that have gone before us in holiness.  Each classroom and area of the school has chosen a patron saint, and we pray that we will have the courage to imitate their example of faith in our own lives.

Preschool                           St. Anne 

KC                                      St. Patrick 

1st                                      St. Nicholas
2nd                                     St. Vincent de Paul

3rd                                      St. Pope John Paul II
4th                                      St. Thomas Aquinas
5th                                      St. Maximilian Kolbe
6th                                      St. Paul
7th                                      St. Elizabeth Ann Seton

8th                                      St. Francis of Assisi

Resource                            St. Teresa of Avila

Music                                  St. Cecilia

P.E.                                    St. Sebastian
Office                                  St. Joseph 

Computer                           St. Isidora of Seville

Library                                St. Therese

Student Services                St. Christopher
World Food Day

St. Vincent dePaul Food Pantry serves approximately 500 needy families a month in our community and consequently is in need of donations. Our school families donated 1,500 non-perishable items to the food pantry in connection with our World Food Day celebration. Thank you for your generosity which was greatly appreciated!!
Picture Retake Day

Don’t forget…picture retake day is Tuesday, November 17th.  If your child(ren) missed picture day on October 7th or you wish to have them retaken.  Also, don’t forget your order envelopes or picture packets!

Walking in the Footsteps of Jesus

We have not received all of our walk-a-thon money yet.  If you have not paid your $125, please send it to the school office as soon as possible.  Thank you for doing your part to help our school offset tuition costs.  

 It’s Time to Schedule 

Parent/Teacher Conferences
St. Joseph School is once again using the system called “SignUpGenius.com” for scheduling parent conferences on Monday, November 23rd and Tuesday, November 24th.   SignUpGenius is a real-time center where all our parents can login and choose a convenient time for your family to have parent/teacher conferences.  
All families have been emailed so please sign up if you haven’t already!  If you have any questions regarding how to sign up, please contact Miss Ally at msally@stjosephschoolpekin.com. 

Thank you for taking time out of your busy schedule to come meet with your child(ren) teacher.  We truly believe the student’s first teacher is the parents and we are here to support you and your child(ren). 
Veterans Day Celebration

St. Joseph School will celebrate Veterans Day on November 11, 2015.   As part of our celebration, we would like to invite family and friends of our school/parish who are veterans to join us during the morning.  At 9:00am, we will meet in the gym for a special Power Point presentation.  The Power Point presentation will highlight our school’s family and community members who are or have been veterans.  Pictures for this presentation can also be viewed on the bulletin board at the entrance of our school.  This is a project that we have continued for the last four years.  
If you would like to send a picture to include in the presentation and on the bulletin board, please send in either an extra copy or a scanned picture.  If you don’t have the ability to make a copy, please send the original and we will scan it here at school.  If you send in an original picture, please label it with your name and how we can get it back to you, (i.e.: your address or the student with whom we can send it home with).  We will make every attempt to get the picture back to you in original condition.  We will only display copies of pictures, not the originals.  If you have sent in a picture in the past, there is no need to send in another.  The picture is on file with our committee.

Please send in the pictures NO LATER THAN NOVEMBER 6TH.  Those received later than November 6th will not be guaranteed to be included in the presentation.    
Also, we will be collecting parish wide toiletry and non-perishable items for New Hope organization which houses homeless veterans.  If you would like to participate we would like to collect the following items: toothpaste, toothbrushes, brushes, combs, shampoo, conditioner, soap, powdered laundry soap, floss, body wash, etc.  Please send the items to school by Friday, November 13th.  Thank you.
Extra-Curricular News
End to a Wonderful Cross Country Season!

Congratulations to all those students who participated in cross country.   Everyone had a wonderful season! The staff is very proud of you! 
SAVE THE DATE!  SATURDAY NIGHT!   JAN.30th
St. Joseph School Alumni Basketball Event

Operation Christmas Child
Would you like to brighten the Christmas of a child left homeless in some needy country of the world?  In your blue folders on November 5th, you will receive information regarding our Operation Christmas Child project.  The program is run by Samaritan’s Purse and was begun in 1993.  Your shoe boxes represent more than smiles and laughter; they become Gospel opportunities that open doors to share the love of Jesus Christ with children and their families around the world.  Please note all boxes are due on Wednesday, November 18th.  Help an orphan child know that someone cares about them this Christmas.  Consider doing this as a family project and choose a child the same age as your own or make a box for an age group or gender totally different.  The choice is yours.  Boxes may be created for a boy and/or a girl.  Age groups are 2-4 years old; 5- 9 years old and 10-14 years old.  Read the material that will be sent home on November 5th, add in your love and special wishes and the following:
             ~ Send a $7.00 check payable to Samaritan’s Purse

                 to ship the box – we cannot accept cash 

             ~ Gather all the supplies to put in the box -  $20.00           

             ~ The joy on a lonely child’s face this Christmas – 

                                PRICELESS!


	November has arrived with a sense of anticipation of the 

upcoming holiday season. Neighborhoods are decorated with the colors of autumn and the air is filled with a fresh crispness.  How does your family celebrate Thanksgiving? Do you travel to spend Thanksgiving with family? Maybe you have family who will travel to spend the holiday with you.  Do you gather around the dining room table and enjoy a delicious dinner with your family? Maybe after dinner your family likes to relax by a crackling fire and play a board game together. Some families enjoy a nice walk in the woods after Thanksgiving dinner.  One of God's greatest gifts to us is our family and Thanksgiving is the perfect time to enjoy the company of our parents, brothers, sisters, aunts, uncles, grandparents and other relatives.  The St. Joseph Staff and I wish everyone a very blessed Thanksgiving holiday with family and friends.  

God Bless,

Mrs. Rogers and St. Joseph Staff
All Saints Day Walkthrough
On November 1st, the St. Joseph students along with CCD students invite you to come celebrate All Saints Day from 8:30am-12:30pm. Come join us for a good time and good fellowship.
No Bus Service on Wednesday, November 11th
Please remember there will be no bus service on Wednesday, November 11th due to the federal holiday of Veterans Day.  
No Pre/After Care

There will be no school or pre/after care on Tuesday, November 24th, Wednesday, November 25th, Thursday, November 26th and Friday, November 27th due to Parent Conference and the Thanksgiving holiday.
“Homework Assistance” Time
St. Joseph Support Staff is offering “Homework Assistance” sessions before school for all students.  Your child may come into the school from 8:15am – 8:45am and go to the computer lab to receive extra instruction on assignments they did not understand.  Please know this time is set aside for extra instruction for those students who did not understand the homework, not to do homework that was not completed the evening before.  If you have any questions, please feel free to ask. 

Lee Denim Day

Thank you to all who participated by donating money to wear pink and denim. We raised $259.50 for the American Cancer Society. Thank you!!

Mark your Calendar
Bull’s Night and 8th grade recognition for 8th girls’ basketball has been scheduled.  Bull’s night and 8th grade recognition will be November 10th against Bethel at 6:30pm. Please come join us in honoring our 8th grade girls’ basketball players.

Our annual school Christmas program will be on Thursday, December 17th beginning at 6:00pm.  Please mark your calendars so you won’t miss this delightful program.

School Uniforms

This is just a reminder that Friday, October 30th was the last day students could wear shorts or capris. Please remember that cargo pants for boys and decorative pants for girls are not our school uniform.  Students will again be able to wear shorts again on April 1st. 

As the weather is changing, please make sure your child(ren) are dressed for the weather.  The mornings are cool, but it warms up by the afternoon. As your child(ren) are  dressing, please make sure they are wearing the appropriate school uniform.  An example is wearing a St. Joseph sweatshirt verse a non – school related sweatshirt or coat during the school day.  Also, keep in mind that the boys’ pants cannot be cargo pants for the school uniform.  Lastly, this is a reminder that young ladies are to be wearing plaid skirts and jumpers only and solid color pants.  If you are unsure of our dress code, please refer to your parent handbook. Thank you for your cooperation.
· Men or women high school or older who attended St. Joseph School in Pekin, IL!

· Quarters will feature different age groups!

· Women’s game will be followed by a men’s game!

· Also includes an optional free-throw contest for those who can’t play during the game!

· Sat. Jan.30th beginning at 6:30 PM!
· There will be a chili dinner afterwards!
· St. Joseph School Gym, 300 S. 6th St., Pekin, IL
Proceeds go to St. Joseph School Scholarship Fund and    Extracurricular Fund
Practices Reminders…

This is just a friendly reminder to all families; the only people who should be attending extra-curricular practices are those players who are listed on the roster and their coaches/teachers.  Any other student from St. Joseph School and/or another school should not be at any practices.  The practice times are designated to those individuals to grow and participate within their activity. 

Extra-Curricular Event Workers…

Just a reminder to all those who are scheduled to work an extra-curricular event.  If you are unable to make your shift, it is your responsibility to cover yourself.  Please take a look at the schedule and call another family whom you may trade with.  

Eligibility…

As our extra-curricular activities begin and eligibility is being looked at, a few items need to be clarified.  Eligibility is pulled every Monday morning.  The report looks at the student’s grades from the previous week’s work.  The eligibility runs for one week beginning on that Monday through Sunday.  Every Monday, eligibility is reevaluated and the principal notifies students if they have a warning or if they are ineligible.  A letter is emailed home to the child’s parents to be sign.  If a child has a “D” in a class, they are on warning, which means they may play and practice for that week, but need to seek help from their teacher within that subject area.  If a child has an “F” in a class, they are ineligible to play or practice for the week and need to seek help from their teacher within that subject area.  If you have any questions regarding eligibility, please contact your child’s teacher.
Parents' Corner…
10 Things to Do Before Thanksgiving As the holiday rush nears, find time to enjoy the simple things with your family. Fall is a great time to gather everyone and give thanks for togetherness.  So countdown to Turkey Day. It’s OK. We’ve got plenty of fun things to keep the whole family busy until the bird is set on the table. 

1• Read some Thanksgiving books with your children and get in the mood for the turkey time of year. Try “Thanksgiving Is For Giving Thanks,” by Margaret Sutherland, or “Five Silly Turkeys,” by Salina Yoon. 
2• Learn a little more about turkeys and what they like to eat.
3• Make colorful, quivering leaves out of Jell-O using leaf-shaped cookie cutters and fall colors of orange and yellow. Kids love to help. 

4•Rake a pile of leaves, and let the kids jump into them. Rake, repeat! 
5• Pack a picnic dinner and watch the sun set.
6• Serve the hungry. 
7• Nov. 11 is Veterans Day. Talk with your kids about the men and women in the military who serve and protect our country. Let them talk with older relatives who may have served during the Korean or Vietnam wars. 
8• What can you do with all those colorful leaves? Press them! All you need is wax paper, dried flat leaves, an iron and ironing board or other surface. (Caution: Keep kids away from the hot iron!) 
9• Have a family game night. Order pizza and spend time playing games everyone enjoys. 
10• Create a Thankful Tree to share the gift of gratitude with your children.
 


November Calendar of Important Dates

	
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	1
	2
	3
	4
	5
	6
	7

	All Saints Day Celebration/Donut Pick up
	Alumni Meeting 


	GBB at Rankin
	7th Grade Sports/Extracurricular Visit Day
	$1.00 Free Dress for Shea Family

BBB at Broadmoor
	Mass - 1st
Adoration

GBB at St. Philomena 7th grade tournament


	8th Grade ASPIRE Testing Make Up @ PND 

GBB at St. Philomena 7th grade tournament

	8
	9
	10
	11
	12
	13
	14

	Extra Mass and Rehearsal for SJS Choir
	Donut Sales Free Dress

BBB at home against Hartem
	BBB at St. Patrick

GBB at home against Bethel


	Veteran’s Day Celebration 
	6th, 7th, and 8th grade field trip to Riverfront Museum

BBB at home against St. Mary-Kickapoo

GBB at home against Farmington
	Mass - 7th
GBB at St. Thomas 8th grade tournament


	GBB at St. Thomas 8th grade tournament

	15
	16
	17
	18
	19
	20
	21

	
	BBB at home against Epiphany

GBB at Epiphany


	Picture Retake Day

BBB at Good Shepherd

GBB at Good Shepherd


	
	BBB at Bethel 6th grade tournament

BBB @

home against St. Philomena

Bethel 6th grade tournament

GBB at Bethel 6th grade tournament
	Mass – KC

BBB at Bethel 6th grade tournament

GBB at Bethel 6th grade tournament


	BBB at Bethel 6th grade tournament

GBB 7th grade Regional

GBB at Bethel 6th grade tournament



	22
	23
	24
	25
	26
	27
	28

	
	Regular School Day with Parent Conferences for Evening Sessions 5:00pm-8:00pm

Student Council American Cross Blood Drive 

BBB at Riverview
	No School Parent-Teacher Conferences 12:00pm-3:30pm & 5:00pm-8:00pm

BBB at St. Edward


	No School 
	No School Happy Thanksgiving
	No School

	BBB at St. Mary in Bloomington

GBB at St. Mary in Bloomington



	29
	30
	
	
	
	
	

	
	GBB 8th grade Regional
	
	
	 
	
	



